
 
Fayette County Recreation Commission Meeting 

March 8. 2011 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 
 
Present:  
Charles McCollum, Chair 
Darryl Hicks 
Shane Jones 
Joe Kuebler 
Absent:   
Thomas Stephens, Secretary 
 
Welcome, Invocation, and Pledge lead by Charles McCollum 
 
February Minutes: Minutes were not presented as Thomas Stephens, 
Secretary was not able to attend. 
 
Public Comment:  
 
Jim Cameron, Fayette County resident offered his concerns regarding 
FCYSL not abiding by the FC Commission approved policy regarding 
the composition of the FCYSL Board.  His concern was in that 9 
members of the Board have direct ties to AFC (Atlanta Football Club), 
which is a non-profit organization which has the ability to generate 
funding with the access to the county fields. He feels this is in direct 
conflict with the policy set forth by the County Commission.   
 
Old Business: 

� Kenwood Park: the pads have been poured and the gates 
will be installed soon. 

� YAA Policy and Procedures Manual Review:  A workshop 
will be held to review the manual and obtain any feedback 
from the youth associations and other public comment.  A 30 
day notice will be provided to the youth associations prior to 
the workshop. The goal is to have the manual updated and 
approved prior to the last meeting of 2011. 

� Park Scoreboards:  A motion was made by Joe Kuebler to 
recommend to the County Commission that: The county enter 
into an agreement with the Coca Cola Company for 3 years 
with 1 year options (per contract) to gain credit for drink 
purchases. This credit can be used by the youth associations 
as they wish but it should be clearly understood that the 



youth associations will be responsible for the scoreboard 
repairs and/or refurbishment. Motion Seconded by Darryl 
Hicks. Motion carried 4-0. 

� Needs Assessment:  Darryl Hicks recommended the 
Recreation Commission await the results of the 2010 census 
and further discussion prior to making recommendation to the 
County Commission. 

New Business:  
� Codes and Ordinances:  Anita passed out the codes and 

ordinances that the FC Water System uses for their parks.  This 
information was for the Commission to review for discussion and 
consideration. 

 
Staff Report:  Anita updated the Commission. 
 
 
Charles McCollum thanked the Recreation Commission members for 
their volunteer time. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:25pm by Charles McCollum 
 

Next meeting is April 12, 2011 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joe Kuebler 
April 12, 2011 
 


